Spring Hill Presbyterian Church

Children and Youth Ministry News

August-September 2019
[image: image1.jpg]



Hello everyone!
Now that school has started and vacations have been taken, we are all getting back into a routine.  We are already getting events lined up for Fall, Advent, and Christmas.  But for now, let’s look at what the Children’s Ministry was doing in August and September.
The children were very busy during August with rehearsals for Rally Day.  Our Wednesday evenings were spent preparing and practicing for the service.  On August 18th, we had a fun afternoon as 26 swimmers and chaperones went to Massanutten Water Park for our Summer fieldtrip.  It was such a fun trip.  We all ate lunch at church and then caravanned to the water park.  Everybody was thoroughly worn out and ready to return home after our four-hour adventure.  Thank you to all the parents and grandparents who made it possible for our children to have this field trip by chaperoning and driving.
Rally Day/Recognition Sunday at Spring Hill was be held on August 25th.  The L.O.G. Choir presented special music during the service and the Children also lead a singing Blessing for the covered dish luncheon that followed the service.  The children were recognized for their activities and participation during the past year.  Please make sure to read the bios of the children.  Our Spring Hill Children are so active in the church, schools, clubs, and other organizations.  They work hard in school and are learning and growing daily.  Each of them has a solid foundation in the church and are able to carry that with them in all the other things they do.
On September 29th, the children and youth participated in the 5th Sunday worship service.  Daniel Worrell and Rebecca Hensen assisted Pastor Todd and Bert May led the Kid’s Corner.  The L.O.G Choir and Bells presented special introit music, and the children also served as ushers. 
As we start our new church year, we would like to thank everyone who has volunteered to teach Sunday School and serve on the Children’s Church Staff.  We are looking forward to an exciting, fun filled year as we learn more about the word of God.

Our next upcoming event is our Fall fieldtrip on October 13th.  Mr. Doug and I have invited the children and their families out to visit our farm and take a hayride.  We will meet at our turkey barn at 563 Cedar Green Road at 3:00 pm.  Everyone can park your cars there and board the wagon.  We’ll go to the barn first to see Festus, our baby donkey, Sugar, our heifer calf, Lambie Pie, our pet lamb, our goats and other donkeys. We’re hoping to see some beautiful fall foliage and wildlife on the back of the farm during the hayride.  We’ll have a brief vesper service while we’re there and then stop at our house at 242 Hebron Road for supper.  We’ll provide soup, drinks, and table service.  We ask each family to furnish a finger food that does not require refrigeration and please bring lawn chairs.  Please let us know how many from your family will be attending. We’re looking forward to this event.
Also, on October 26th, the Youth have been asked to pick up produce from the Farmer’s Market and deliver it to Trinity Episcopal Church.  Please let Linda Mohler know if you are willing to help with this project. 

If you ever have any questions about any of our events, please call or send me an e-mail.  Thank you again for sharing your children with me.

                                                                                                                         In Christian Love,










               Donna










     540-885-2783, 540-487-4943










          dougdonna@exede.net

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~


Sunday morning Children’s Church requires many volunteers to keep this children’s ministry operating and we are so fortunate to have previous Children’s Church staff returning and some new volunteers joining the staff.  When the Children go out to Children’s Church, they go to a worship service that is age appropriate for them.  They have a lesson, take up offering, share prayer concerns, pray, sing and worship together, and sometimes have some craft time.  They are learning about all the different aspects of a regular church service. 

The teachers continue to use the Bible Study Guide curriculum.  This curriculum is designed for classes of mixed age children and is a wonderful asset for our Children’s Church program.
During Wednesday Evenings we do quite a few different things.  We practice for performances, work on all sorts of projects, play games, and have Bible Study.  We also like to have the children involved in the activities of Spring Hill.  During October, we will be working on several items for the Harvest day Sale.  We will soon start working on music to present for the Homecoming service and also the Christmas musical.
The following members of the Children’s/Youth Ministry were recognized on Rally Day.

Last year, Rally Day at Spring Hill was held on August 26th. The L.O.G. Bells provided special introit music and the Kid’s choir closed the service by leading everyone in a round of “Thank You Father” as a benediction response and blessing.  

During the last year our Children and Youth have participated in a variety of activities.  The L.O.G. (Lamb of God) Bells and choir presented music for Rally Day.  In September and October, the Children and Youth worked on lanterns to donate to the Harvest Day Sale.  We also had a wonderful evening of Trunk-or-Treat.  November and December were very busy for the children who participated in the Homecoming Worship Service, the Advent Chrismon workshop, packing shoeboxes, the Christmas Musical, “Heaven and Nature Sing”, and the L.O.G. Bells played for the annual Christmas breakfast.  

Even though February was cold, we stayed warm one evening by sharing an evening meal and then had a talent show for our Little Sweethearts event.  In March we packed school bags for Church World Services during our St. Patrick’s event and the older youth participated in the 5th Sunday Service.

During April all the activities of Easter and Holy week kept us all busy.  The children led the Palm procession for Palm Sunday and the L.O.G. Bells provided special music.  The Middle and High School Youth assisted with the Easter Egg Hunt and preparation for the Sunrise breakfast.  Easter Sunday Services started with the Sunrise service and the Youth Ministry served the traditional breakfast on Easter Sunday Morning. 

In May the Sunday School and Children’s Ministry packaged Mints for Moms for Mother’s Day.  In June we joined in the Sangerville Community Vacation Bible School again this year.  The 2019 “To Mars and Beyond” was an exciting VBS adventure for everyone.  The children also presented all the Dads in the congregation with a Dots for Dads treat for Father’s Day and again the older youth assisted with the 5th Sunday Worship service.  

In July one of our youth volunteered to help with weed eating around the church grounds.

During July and August of this year, we have been studying the suggested Lectionary Epistle Lesson for the week and practicing the music we have presented today.

These young people serve as Acolytes, help in the nursery, play bells, sing in the Youth choir, play musical instruments in the Spring Winds Ensemble, attend Sunday School, Children’s Church, and Wednesday night Bible Study as well as being very active in their schools and community organizations.

The children and youth who have participated during the past year in activities and events hosted by the Spring Hill Presbyterian Church Children’s/Youth Ministry are Hunter Bistel, Summer Bistel, Bryce Burton, Jaden Campisi, Jalyn Campisi, Jayna Campisi, Jenna Campisi, Beth Clark, John Clark, Karina Clark, Rosie Clark, Sonya Clark, Beau Coffey, Elliana Coffey, Jonah Corbin, Phin Corbin, Paige Fix, Parker Fix, Jackson Garst, Rebekah Henson, Bert May, Katie May, Archer Pattie, Abram Pattie, Riley Potter, Andi Potter, Benjamin Riley, Bryson Riley, Emory Seal, Coleman Seal, Brady Selkirk, Cody Selkirk, Taylor Skelton, Willie Skelton, Ethan Smith, Kristy Strickler, Ashby Wenger, Keaton Wenger,  Leah Wenger, Linley Wenger,

and Daniel Worrell.

HUNTER BISTEL is 7 years old.  This year he participated in Rally Day 2018, and Trunk-or Treat. Hunter participated in the Chrismon workshop and packing shoe boxes.  He was part of the Palm Sunday entrance and assisted with packing Mother’s Day gifts.  Hunter also participates in Children’s Church, L.O.G. Bells and choir. He is a member of the acolyte team and nursery helper.  Hunter is 2nd grader at Clymore Elementary School.

SUMMER BISTEL is 9 years old.  This year she participated in Rally Day 2018, making Harvest Day Lanterns, and Trunk-or Treat.  She participated in the Chrismon workshop, packing Shoe boxes, and was an angel in the Christmas musical.  Summer also participated in the Palm Sunday entrance, special Palm Sunday music, and packaging Mother’s Day gifts.  She is an acolyte, attends Bible Study and Children’s Church, and is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir.  Summer is a 4th grader at Clymore Elementary where she received the school citizenship award. 

BETH CLARK is 11 years old.   This year she participated in Rally Day 2018, making lanterns, and Trunk-or Treat. She played bells for Homecoming, and attended the Chrismon workshop.  Beth played the Angel Phanuel in the Christmas musical and played the bells for the Christmas Breakfast.  She played her flute during the talent show in February and helped pack school bags in March.  She participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and special music, and assisted with packaging Mother’s Day and Father’s Day gifts.  Beth also attended VBS, and served as a 5th Sunday Worship Helper.  Beth is an acolyte, attends Sunday School, Bible Study and Children’s Church, and is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir, Spring Winds Ensemble and L.O.G. Bell quartet.  Beth takes flute lessons, participates in the Children’s Bible quizzing competitions and Selah Group Co-op.  Beth is home schooled and is in the fifth grade.  

JOHN CLARK is 8 years old.  This year he participated in Rally Day 2018, making lanterns, and Trunk-or Treat. He participated in the Homecoming Worship service, Chrismon workshop, packing shoeboxes, was a shepherd in the Christmas musical, and played the bells for the Christmas breakfast.  John was a 5th Sunday Worship helper, participated in the Palm Sunday entrance, and provided special music for the service.  He assisted with packing Mother’s Day and Father’s Day gifts, and attended VBS.  John is an acolyte, attends Sunday School, Bible Study and Children’s Church.   He is also a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir.  John is home schooled and is in the 3rd grade, he is a member of the Selah Group Co-op.

KARINA CLARK is soon to be 13 years old.  This year she participated in Rally Day 2018, making lanterns, and Trunk-or Treat. She participated in the Homecoming Service, Chrismon workshop, packing shoe boxes, was the Angel Seraphina in the Christmas musical, and played the bells for the breakfast.  Karina participated in packing school bags, the Palm Sunday entrance, and special music, was an Easter Egg Hunt helper, and also helped with the Sunrise breakfast.  She helped pack school bags and packaged Mother’s Day and Father’s Day gifts.  Karina also attended and helped with Bible School and was a 5th Sunday worship assistant.  She is an acolyte, nursery helper, attends Sunday School, Bible Study and Children’s Church, and is a member of and helps direct the L.O.G. Bells, L.O.G Bell quartet, and choir, and plays Clarinet in the Spring Winds Ensemble. Karina is home schooled and is in the 7th grade.  She takes clarinet lesson, is a member of the Selah Group co-op, and participates in Teen Bible quizzing contests.

BEAU COFFEY is 4 years old. He attends Sunday School and just recently joined Children’s Church and Wednesday night Bible study.  He participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and has participated with the L.O.G. Bells.  Beau is a big help on the family farm.

ELLIANA COFFEY is 7 years old.  This year she participated in Rally Day 2018, making lanterns, and Trunk-or Treat. Elliana participated in the Homecoming service, helped pack shoe boxes, was an angel in the musical and played bells for the breakfast.  She participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and special music, and helped pack Mother’s Day and Father’s Day gifts. Elliana is an acolyte, attends Bible Study and Children’s Church, and is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir.  She attended Volley Ball, Soccer, and Basketball Academies at Bridgewater Christian School and played Bridgewater Little league softball.  Elliana attended the Helping Hands Church Camp this Summer and takes weekly horseback riding lessons. She is in 2nd grade at Blue Ridge Christian School and was first runner-up in the spelling bee for first through fourth grades.  Elliana is an acolyte, attends Sunday School, Bible Study and Children’s Church.   She is also a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir.  

JONAH CORBIN is 5 years old.   This year he participated in Rally Day 2018, making lanterns and Trunk-or Treat. Jonah participated in the Homecoming service, Chrismon workshop packing shoe boxes, and was a shepherd in the Christmas musical and played bells for the breakfast.  He participated in the Palm Sunday entrance, special music, and Easter Egg Hunt.  Jonah also helped package Mother’s Day and Father’s Day gifts.  He attends Sunday School, Bible Study and Children’s Church, is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir, and is a member of the acolyte team.  Jonah is in Kindergarten at Churchville Elementary School and enjoys playing flag football in the Buffalo Gap Quarterback Club.

PHIN CORBIN is 8 years old.  This year he participated in Rally Day 2018, making lanterns, and Trunk-or Treat.  Phin also played bells for Homecoming, participated in the Chrismon workshop and played bells for the Christmas breakfast.  He participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and special music.  He also attended the Easter Egg Hunt and helped package Mother’s Day and Father’s Day gifts.  Phin is an acolyte, attends Sunday School, Bible Study and Children’s Church, and is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir.  He participated in Shenanarts Theatre productions for Youth in productions of “Snow Way Out and “It’s a Snoring Boring Day”.   Phin is in 3rd grade at Churchville Elementary School, is taking tennis lessons and had done quite well with the sport.

JACKSON GARST is 12 years old.  This year he was a Wise Man in the Christmas musical and played bells for the breakfast.  Jackson participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and special music.  He is an acolyte, a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir, helps in the nursery and with Children’s Church. He is a member of the Churchville 4-H and Stockman’s Club.  Jackson is in the 7th grade at Beverley Manor Middle School.

REBECCA HENSEN is 14 years old.  She has recently become involved with the Spring Hill Youth Ministry.

This Summer she volunteered to help with weed eating around the Church grounds, has assisted with setting up the movie screen, and used her computer skills and assisted with electronics for the recent movie night.  Rebekah participated in an essay contest in Roanoke and received a $75.00 award for the second-place essay, “Patriotism Means to Me”.  She has been selected in the gifted and talented program for excellence in art, is on the A/B honor roll, and can run a mile in 8 minutes.  This past Summer Rebekah served in sales at the Government Center at the Wednesday Farmers’ Market.  She made quite an impression on buyers by being able to make change without using a calculator.  Rebekah attends Fort Defiance High School and is in the 9th grade.

We welcome her and look forward to her participation in the Youth Ministry at Spring Hill. 

BERT MAY is 13 years old.  This year he participated in Rally Day 2018, making lanterns, and Trunk-or Treat. He participated in the Homecoming Service, Chrismon workshop, packing shoe boxes, was the singing angel, Harold in the Christmas musical and played bells for the breakfast.  Bert participated in the Little Sweethearts talent show, helped pack school bags, and participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and special music.  He helped with the Easter Egg Hunt, Sunrise breakfast, and is a 5th Sunday Worship Assistant.  Bert helped package Mother’s Day and Father’s Day gifts and attended Bible School.  He is an acolyte, attends Sunday School, and Bible Study, and is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir and L.O.G. Bell quartet.  He also helps in the nursery and helped the MOT with serving and clean-up during a meal at Trinity.  He is a member of the Boy Scouts of America and attended Scout Camp this Summer.  Bert is assistant Chaplin of Troop 8 and has participated in several fundraiser events for his troop. Bert is also in FFA where he has acted 

as assistant Treasurer and was appointed to be Parliamentarian for Stewart Middle School FFA.  Through FFA, Bert has had the opportunity to meet the Virginia Secretary of Transportation, help in several areas with the Augusta County Fair, received a gold rating for Parliamentary judging, and helped facilitate an open house for upcoming 6th and 7th graders to introduce them to FFA.  Bert is in the 8th grade at Stewart Middle School, is on the A/B honor roll, and has represented his school at King’s Dominion for the STEM program by building a working roller coaster.

KATIE MAY is 8 years old.   This year she participated in Rally Day 2018, making lanterns, and Trunk-or Treat. She participated in the Homecoming service, Chrismon workshop, packing shoe boxes, was an angel in the Christmas musical and played bells at Christmas breakfast.  She participated in the talent show, helped pack school bags, the Palm Sunday entrance and special music, and helped with the Sunrise breakfast.  Katie helped package Mother’s Day and Fathers’ Day gifts and attended VBS.  She is an acolyte, attends Sunday School, Bible Study and Children’s Church, is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir and participates in WRE.  She is also taking ballet and tap dance lessons and participate in a dance recital this Spring.  Katie is also a Girl Scout and participated in selling cookies, helped with the Summer launch of the Library book club, and participated in the Churchville library escape room.  Katie is in 2nd grade at North River and is on the A/B honor roll.

ABRAM PATTIE is 6 years old.  This year he participated in Rally Day 2018 and Trunk-or Treat. He was a shepherd in the Christmas musical and played bells at Christmas breakfast.  Abram participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and special music.  He also helped package Mother’s Day and Fathers’ Day gifts.  Abram attends Bible Study and Children’s Church and is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir.  He is in 1st grade at North River and plays soccer, basketball, and TBall.

ARCHER PATTIE is 8 years old.  This year he participated in Rally Day 2018 and Trunk-or Treat. He was a shepherd in the Christmas musical and played bells at Christmas breakfast.  Archer participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and special music.  He also helped package Mother’s Day and Fathers’ Day gifts.  Archer attends Bible Study and Children’s Church and is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir.  He is in 2nd grade at North River and plays soccer, basketball, and TBall.

BRADY SELKIRK is 11 years old.  This year he participated in Trunk-or Treat, the Palm Sunday entrance and special music, and was an Easter Egg Hunt Helper.  Brady also attended Vacation Bible School.  Brady attends Stewart Middle School and is in 6th grade.  He is a member of the North River AAU Basketball league, and he and his teammates won three Championships during the last season.  Brady has been recognized for having perfect attendance at school.  

CODY SELKIRK is 9 years old.  This year he participated in Trunk-or Treat and was a Wise Man in the musical.  He participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and special music, and was an Easter Egg Hunt Helper, and also attended Vacation Bible School.  Cody is a part of Cub Scouts and went to Webelos Summer camp.

He earned four pins during his camp time and also received his swimmer award which was excellent for his age.  Cody is in the 4th grade at North River, is on the honor roll and also had perfect attendance.

TAYLOR SKELTON is 4 years old.  This year she participated in Rally Day 2018, and Trunk-or Treat. She participated in the Homecoming Service, was an angel in the Christmas musical and played bells at Christmas breakfast.  She participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and special music, and helped with the Sunrise breakfast.  Taylor attends Sunday School, Bible Study and Children’s Church, is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir.  She is in Pre-K at Blue Ridge Christian school and played TBall this summer.

WILLIE SKELTON is 6 years old.  This year he participated in Rally Day 2018, making lanterns, and Trunk-or Treat, and the Homecoming service. He helped pack shoe boxes, was a shepherd in the Christmas musical and played bells at Christmas breakfast.  Willie participated in the Palm Sunday entrance and special music, and helped with the Sunrise breakfast.  He helped package Mother’s Day and Fathers’ Day gifts and attended VBS.  He is an acolyte, attends Sunday School, Bible Study and Children’s Church, is a member of the L.O.G. Bells and choir.  Willie is in 1st grade at North River Elementary School.  He played TBall and is playing football at Buffalo Gap.

DANIEL WORRELL is 14 years old.  He has recently become involved with the Spring Hill Youth Ministry.

Daniel was previously involved with the Memorial Baptist Youth Group where he held major roles in several Christmas plays and was part of the Jazzy Juniors.  He also helped with respite nights to provide caregivers of those with special need some time off.  Daniel received the Sinclair Gordon Stewart Award for Outstanding Achievement in Academics, Leadership, and Community Service.  He is in the gifted and talented program for Science and math, national junior honor society, and has received awards for spelling bee excellence in language arts, physical fitness, and STEM.  Daniel is an FFA member and has served his chapter as junior vice-president, chapter president, and federation sentinel.  He has received FFA awards for outstanding leadership,

Career developments events and awards in Forestry, Parliamentary Procedure, Quiz bowl, and Small animal care.  Daniel attended the National FFA convention and was committee chairman for the “Hall of States” booth. He is team manager for the JV boy’s soccer team, student athletic trainer, a member of the junior Envirothon team, and helped with the “Starry Nights” art mural painted in the Stewart Middle School office.  Daniel is also a Boy Scout and is a senior patrol leader and a member of the Order of the Arrow.  He is completing the requirements for Eagle Scout, and traveled to World Scout Jamboree in WVA, and also been camping in Minnesota, and Canada.  Through Scouts, Daniel has participated in numerous service and training projects.

He is also in 4-H where he has served as a camp counselor and Junior Young Leader.  Daniel has also participated in two Archaeology events at Woodrow Wilson Birth place where he worked under the supervision of a JMU Ass. Professor of Anthropology.  He is in the 9th grade at Fort Defiance High School.  We welcome him and look forward to his participation in the Youth Ministry at Spring Hill. 


We are blessed to have so many wonderful children and youth involved with the activities at Spring Hill.  I am also blessed and fortunate to be able to work with them and their families.  Thank you again for sharing your children with me.

                                                              Miss Donna

Spring Hill Kids in the News
Sports
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Paige Fix and her team, the Augusta Flames, 
bring home the championship in the 
18u College Showcase!
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Jonah Corbin – Little Bison Football team

Agriculture
[image: image4.jpg]


 [image: image5.jpg]



Emory and Coleman Seal participated in the Augusta County Fair and State Fair of VA 
Draft Horse Show
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Elliana Coffey – Horse back riding camp
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Cody Selkirk – Soccer
FFA
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State 7th Grade FFA President

(Please send me your child’s accomplishments so I can share them on this page)       


Wednesday Evening Bible Study

Kids – 7:00 pm – 8:00 pm
Harvest Day Sale

October 12, 2019
Fall Farm Field Trip and Hayride

October 13, 2019 – 3:00 pm
Youth Pick up produce from Farmer’s Market

October 26, 2019
Trunk or Treat

Thursday, October 31, 2019, 5:30-7:00pm

Homecoming Sunday – November 17, 2019
    Dates to be announced

Wee Thankful Ones – November TBA

Mom’s Morning Out – December - TBA

Christmas Musical Program – December 15, 2019
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Happy, Happy Birthdays in August 

To

Beau Coffey – 8/6     Jackson Garst – 8/6     Molly Griffin – 8/8       
Leah Wenger – 8/9         Gilbert May – 8/14
Happy, Happy Birthdays in September

To

Ashby Wenger - 9/2     Maxwell Moore – 9/11     Cortlyn Koontz – 9/14                         

                  Abram Pattie – 9/14     Deanna Botkin – 9/15

Rosie Clark – 9/17       Connor McDaniel – 9/18

(Please help keep our children’s birthday list up to date – I don’t ever want to miss recognizing a birthday.)
